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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2) 

MONDAY 27th FEBRUARY 2006

HEADED ITEM NO 11
REPORT ON LANEWAY BETWEEN ST. KILLIAN’S CHURCH AND ASHFIELD AVENUE, KINGSWOOD
The land on which the pedestrian way and open space stand was dedicated to the Council by Sylvan Homes Ltd on  1st November, 1985 (Development Dept File FOR 1444 refers)

This pedestrian way (Drawing No. RE0605 refers) is 1.5m wide and is centrally located within a slot of open space some 14.5m wide.  Laneways at Walnut Avenue and Walnut Drive which had access onto this area were closed in October, 1998 in an effort to alleviate the situation.

The area, because of its openness and proximity to the shops and more particularly to the back of the shops where bins are stored, suffers from littering, both dropped litter and litter blown from bins.  Parks Department will carry out a clean up of the area and Environment Services have been contacted with a view to addressing the issue of litter.  Contact has also been made with the local Gardai in an effort to address the issue of anti-social behaviour.
This pedestrian way provides easy access to the shops, schools, church, community centre and bus stop for the people of Ashfield Avenue, Dunmore Grove and Kingswood Castle and is extensively used day and night to access these facilities.  The slot which contains the open space and pedestrian way also contains outfall services, foul and surface water sewers as well as watermains, NTL and ESB services.(Drawing RE 0605a refers).

Even if extinguishment was successful, there still remains the problem of how to adequately secure the area and because of the presence of services, the land is of no value to adjoining owners.  

For the reasons stated above, closure of the laneway is not recommended.

One option which may be available is that of infill housing however, this would have to be investigated by our Housing/Architects Section and would involve the diversion of services.

